
 

 

 
 
 
 
Date: February 26, 2024 
 
To: EMSA Board of Trustees 
  
 
From: Johna Easley, President & CEO 
 
Re: Contract for Special Arrangements between the City of Oklahoma City & EMSA   
 
In November of 2022, EMSA updated its Trust, Interlocal Agreement, and EMS ordinances that would 
allow for EMSA to enter into contracts for special arrangements with beneficiaries and non-beneficiaries 
of the EMSA Trust. The City of Oklahoma City desires to enter into such an agreement with EMSA to 
provide transport services in EMSA’s Western Division supplemental to EMSA’s operation. They will be 
established as a subcontractor and EMSA will remain the sole source provider of EMS services in its 
regulated service area.  
  
It is expected that the City of Oklahoma City will have four ALS equipped ambulances operational 365 
days a year, 24 hours a day, seven days a week. The City of Oklahoma will run Priority 1 and Priority 2 
calls with the same response time standards as EMSA – 10:59 for Priority 1 calls and 24:59 for Priority 2 
calls.  
  
As required, an operational plan has been developed, a contract for special arrangements is attached for 
approval, and the City of Oklahoma City is in the process of applying for a ground transportation 
ambulance license from the Oklahoma State Department of Health. 
 


